
NORTH HERTFORDSHIRE DISTRICT COUNCIL 
 

DECISION SHEET 
 

Meeting of the Planning Control Committee held in the Council Chamber, District Council 
Offices, Gernon Road, Letchworth Garden City, SG6 3JF 

on Thursday, 16th January, 2025 at 7.30 pm 
 

 
1 APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE  

 
Apologies for absence were received from Councillors Sadie Billing, Ruth Brown, Ian Mantle, 
Caroline McDonnell, and Amy Allen.   
 

2 MINUTES - 21 NOVEMBER, 3 DECEMBER 2024  
 
RESOLVED: That the Minutes of the Meetings of the Committee held on 21 November and 3 
December be approved as a true record of the proceedings and be signed by the Chair. 
 

3 NOTIFICATION OF OTHER BUSINESS  
 
There was no other business notified. 
 

4 CHAIR'S ANNOUNCEMENTS  
 
(1) The Chair advised that, in accordance with Council Policy, the meeting would be recorded.  

 
(2) The Chair drew attention to the item on the agenda front pages regarding Declarations of 

Interest and reminded Members that, in line with the Code of Conduct, any Declarations of 
Interest needed to be declared immediately prior to the item in question.  

 
(3) The Chair advised that Section 4.8.23(a) of the Constitution applied to the meeting. 
 

5 PUBLIC PARTICIPATION  
 
There was no public participation at this meeting. 
 

6 23/02838/FP WRIGHTS FARM, SHILLINGTON ROAD, PIRTON, HITCHIN, HERTS, SG5 
3QJ  
 
This item was withdrawn from the agenda.  
 

7 24/00708/LBC WRIGHTS FARM, SHILLINGTON ROAD, PIRTON, HITCHIN, HERTS, SG5 
3QJ  
 
This item was withdrawn from the agenda.  
 

8 24/00754/FP SLIP END FARM, ROYSTON ROAD, SLIP END, BALDOCK, HERTS, SG7 
6SG  
 
This item was withdrawn from the agenda.  
 

9 24/02036/FP GARAGE FLAT, CHIMNEYS, MILL LANE, GOSMORE, HERTS, SG4 7RL  
 
Councillor Martin Prescott proposed to delegate the determination of this matter to the 
Development and Conservation Manager, and this was seconded by Councillor Louise Peace 
and, following a vote, it was: 
 



Thursday, 16th January, 2025  

RESOLVED: That determination of the application 24/02036/FP was delegated to the 
Development and Conservation Manager.  
 
REASON FOR DECISION: The normal course of action would be for delegation of this item, 
and due to Councillor Caroline McDonnell no longer wishing to call in application, normal 
practice should be resumed.  
 
 
 
 


